
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

    

     

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dear Friends,                                                                                                                                                                      November, 2015 

 

September – We were supposed to travel to Caracarai on the 16th but Bill had an abscess tooth so we didn’t go. He went to the dentist 

and found out he has a hole in the root of the tooth and will have to have it extracted.  He will have to have implants since there is 

another tooth missing beside the tooth that needs pulled.  This will be about a 4 to 6 month treatment to get everything done.  Pray for 

him.  We did return to the Bible Institute on the 23-25 so Bill could teach I, II, III John.   

 

October – We had a special Sunday night service for the children and they received gifts and candy.  Of course the adults all wanted 

to be children that night as well so they also received candy.  We had a good attendance of 28 that night.   

     The 11th Sharon’s sister was taken to the Emergency room and was in Intensive Care for about 5 days. Her heart was out of rhythm 

again and she was having a hard time breathing and swallowing.  She also had cellulites on her leg.  They did find the problems and 

are treating her with antibiotics.  Praise the Lord she is home now and recovering.  Continue to pray for her. 

     On October 13th at 2am we went to the airport to receive Norman Huff Jr. that came to visit us from Ohio. We began our time 

together visiting Caracarai on the 14th and 15th.  He had made a trip to Israel so we were able to get some pictures ready to show to the 

church in Caracarai and the Institute students since we were studying Bible Geography.  Sharon explained the pictures and the people 

asked questions.  Norman was able to sleep in a hammock Wednesday night for the first time and actually slept some.  Thursday 

morning the men went to the camp site of the church.  That night we taught in the Institute and then drove home to Boa Vista.  

     We went back to Caracarai on Saturday the 17th for the 37th Anniversary of the church.  They had a good program with the 

children about carrying their cross and following the Lord.  Several groups sang specials and there were over 120 present.  Two 

Pastors came from Manaus to speak at the Anniversary Conference. 

              
 

      The people were happy to see Norman eat and drink anything they gave him and they liked to practice their English.    

                  
     We traveled to British Guyana Monday and Norman was able to speak English with the store workers there.  Tuesday morning we 

went to the small zoo and got to see a spotted leopard and many colorful birds.  Tuesday night we showed the pictures of Israel to our 

church and they really enjoyed seeing things they had only heard about.  Many asked questions and stayed to talk with each other 

after the service.  We were able to visit the Brazilian homes of our church families so he could see how the people live.  He really 

enjoyed holding the parrot at the one lady’s house.  Norman flew from Boa Vista, Roraima to Manaus, Amazonas on October 22nd 

and Pr. True Hawkins and his wife showed him a few of the sites there during his layover before leaving for the States.  We enjoyed 

having him and pray the Lord will direct him in his Christian life.  He attends Dalton Baptist Church in Dalton, Ohio. 

     Thank you so much for your prayers, financial giving, and letters of encouragement. 
 

Received $   __________________                                          Your missionaries in Northern Brazil, 

 

Months of    September and October                                                        

                           THANK YOU                                                 Bill and Sharon Smith                                                                                                                                                                       
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